Summary of Regular School Board Meeting February 22, 2010.  The Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.  Roll was taken with board member Reed absent.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  A request for changes, additions and/or deletions was asked of the superintendent.  Dan Pyan was not in attendance due to the family emergency and his reports will be given by the superintendent and the Director of Teaching, Learning and Assessment.  Having received this information, the agenda was approved.    The consent agenda was approved with a 4/1/1 vote with Pint abstaining and Carlson votes against. Tim Rybak presented the enrollment figures and the projections for the coming school year.  Superintendent Menozzi presented an abbreviated version of the budget update.  Due to the formula used by the state, most school districts find themselves in need of passing referendums to cover the cost of education of students.  Due to the reliance on referendums, there is a threat across the state as some districts have no referendums while other have had the maximum approved by voters.  Reports were received from numerous board subcommittees. Superintendent Menozzi presented the “Good News” of the district to the board.  The request for approval of the 2010/2011 School Calendar was unanimous.  Information was received and discussion held on the choices for comparative districts.  A motion was made to table the approval of the comparable districts to the March 22nd meeting. The resolution for accepting a donation to the high school was read and motions were made for approval.  Roll call vote was taken with the resolution passing.  The meeting went into a five minute recess before entering into a closed session for purposes of negotiations.  At 7:39 pm, the meeting was reopened and adjourned.   

